Throckley Primary Care

Minutes of the Patient Participation Group Meeting

Tuesday, 2nd September 2014
Present:  
Dr V Blaylock (GP), Mandy Curtis (Receptionist), Linda Taylor (PA to Practice Manager), Marie Bottomley (Practice Manager)
Patients:  WD, BP, ER, JC.
Dr Blaylock welcomed members and thanked everyone for coming to the meeting.
1) Review minutes from previous meeting.
ER mentioned that she completed and sent off a My NHS application form but has not heard anything back from them as yet.  Mandy to enquire about this.
Minutes reviewed and agreed.

2) Practice Manager Update
Marie reported to members recent changes that have been made to the structure of the organisation.  
Carole our secretary has retired, her role has been split between Karen one of our receptionists and Linda our new PA to the Practice Manager.  Karen is now an Audio Typist part time and Linda is covering the remaining parts of the secretary’s role and various other topics including the Patient Participation Group which means Marie will now be taking a step back from the group but is always on hand if needed.

Emma was our Apprentice last year and has now gained full time employment with us as a Receptionist, she was nominated for the Apprentice of the Year Award and we are proud to say that she won the runner up prize! Daniel is our new Apprentice for this year and so far is doing very well.  WD mentioned at this point that she has experienced problems with missing phone calls, she has found that on more than one occasion her phone has only rang twice so is not allowing enough time for her to answer it.  Mandy will mention this to the clinicians.
We have two new GP registrars who started with us recently, Dr Tom Fairfax and Dr Laura Wright.  At this point ER asked what a GP Registrar is, Dr Blaylock explained that they are fully qualified doctors who are training to be a GP.
3) Connect Physical Health – Deb Bartlett 
Following comments in previous meeting about the Physiotherapy Service Deb Bartlett from Connect Physical Health was invited to speak to members.  
Deb explained to members that a Physiotherapist must attend university and train for 3 years and generally the physiotherapists we see in general practice would specialise in musculoskeletal physiotherapy.  Deb explained that the process would normally start with the GP giving a leaflet to the patient to self refer.  They would ring the service and a telephone appointment will be made for them with a Physiotherapist within 48 hours of registration.  During the pre-arranged telephone appointment the Physiotherapist will take down lots of information about your medical history, medication, and details of the problem so that a diagnosis can be made.  The advantage of a telephone appointment is that it is more convenient for patients who work or are less mobile than usual.  A face to face appointment can be made for those patients who are under 16 years old, are hard of hearing or simply do not feel comfortable talking on the telephone.  
The hours of the service are 8am to 8pm on weekdays and some Saturdays.

BP fed back to Deb her experience of the service, at her initial telephone appointment she was given exercises to do which she did but this was not followed up.  She suggested that more information should be given to patient about a follow-up session at the time of the exercises being handed out.

JC fed back to Deb that her experience of the services was excellent
VB fed back to Deb that as a GP the clinic letter she receives after a consultation with the patient are often quite complicated even for a GP to understand and suggested that could they be a little less technical?  Deb confirmed that this is a matter that is in hand at the moment and Physiotherapists are being trained on this. 
Dr Blaylock thanked Deb for coming to our meeting and said it was very informative.  Deb is happy to come again anytime.
4) Review Patient Feedback

Linda ran through the feedback from patients that we have had since the last meeting.  She asked if the way we present the feedback to the members is acceptable or would they like it in a different form?  Members all agreed that they are happy to receive feedback in a spreadsheet format at the quarterly PPG meetings and that feedback is important.  JC added that the members do not always agree with the comments made by other patients.  Dr Blaylock showed members how to access the NHS Choices website where feedback on our Practice can be viewed and entered.
5) Long Term Condition Review
Dr Blaylock explained to members that there is now a new procedure for reviewing patients with one or more long term condition (previously called annual health check/birthday check).  The Practice felt the need to change the process to streamline the system for the patient and to make sure they are receiving the correct care.  The new process will mean that the patient will hopefully need to make less visits to the practice as we will coincide the check-up with their medication review, in some cases stable patients will have their medication updated for 12 months.  The first appointment will be with a nurse or healthcare assistant then the review will be with a GP who will ensure everything is checked and updated .
6) Friends and Family Test (FFT)
Dr Blaylock explained to members that as of 01/12/2014 FFT’s are required to be given out for completion to anyone who visits the surgery or uses the service.
Linda asked members how they would like us to publish the results.  It was agreed that they could be posted on the patient notice board in the waiting area, members mentioned that the new position of it now meant that it was not that “noticeable”.  Linda informed members that a hanging sign was on order to help point it out.  Members also thought it would be a good idea to publish the results on the Practice website also.
7)  Annual Planning Event – Saturday 11th October 2014.
Linda explained to members that our Service Level Agreement states that we must have an Annual Planning Event, it has been agreed that this will take place on Saturday 11th October 2014 at the Practice’s annual flu day. Members are happy to help out if they can at the event along with Linda to promote the PPG, WD unfortunately away that day so is unable to but hopes all goes well.  Linda will arrange leaflets to give out and sashes/badges for the PPG members to wear so that they are identifiable.

8) Action Plan – 2014/2014

Linda confirmed with WD that she had agreed the action plan with her.  Linda ran through the new items on the plan with the group.  

Antibiotics – There is a campaign in progress to make the public aware of inappropriate use of antibiotics.

Green Bag Scheme – We are promoting this service.
Notice Board – The Practice is endeavoring to keep the notice board current and interesting.

8) Feedback from Patient Forum Meeting 
Linda informed members that although neither herself or Mandy were able to attend the last meeting she had obtained draft minutes from the meeting.

The main topics picked out from the minutes were that members felt that the meeting should have a theme and that the venue was not ideal.  Linda will find out the venue for the next meeting which will be held on Thursday 6th November 2014 @ 2pm and inform members as we would strongly encourage as many people to attend as possible.

9) Standard Report Template
Linda is planning to have the Standard Reporting Template ready in January so this will be presented to the PPG members at the March 2015 meeting.
10) Date and Time of next meeting
Venue Throckley Primary Care 
Tuesday 2nd Dec 2014 @ 1.30pm – 3.30pm
